REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club March 2, 2013
Present:  Joan Quinlan,  Norma Barber, Nancy Welta, Sandra Benson, James Dulmage,  Gaylene Spence, Rose Dunitz, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Pamela Keim, Leslie Mortin, Bill Kramer 
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:45 am.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Gaylene Spence added 8.4  Lesson Report 

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Rose Dunitz, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.
2.0 Approval of the minutes of January 19, 2013
Motion by Sandra Benson, seconded by James Dulmage, that the minutes of January 19, 2013  
       be approved.  Carried. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
        None
4.0 President’s Report
None 
5.0   Financial Report
- Norma Barber presented her report.  She noted that we lost money in January, but that our YTD for 8 months is a positive $731.  Lower table counts continue to be a concern.  Question was raised as to where Community Bridge should be recorded.  Norma said she would combine a couple of items (likely recycle and Coke machine) to allow for a separate entry for Community Bridge, as the Board thought that having it separate would be a good way to track how this is going. 
        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gaylene Spence, to accept the financial report as 
        presented.  Carried.
        Norma said that we have an investment coming due March 4th, and asked for Board direction.  

        The investment is a fixed term GIC with MCAN Mortgage Corp, 2 yr compounded annually.   
        Principal $7337.09, value at maturity $7678.96

        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that Norma Barber be authorized to roll 

        this investment over for one year, at the going interest rate.  Carried. 
6.0 Old Business
6.1  Research re: directors’ course, teachers’ accreditation course policies
       Ilsa Krukoff presented her findings from past minutes.

       Directors’ course – Ilsa noted from minutes of January / 05 and March / 09, that it is Club 

       practice to reimburse Club members who take the Directors’ course.  It was also indicated in

       these minutes that once the course has been passed by an individual, the new director can 

       recoup the cost of the course by individually directing games. Suggestion in /09 was 5 games.
       Teachers’ accreditation course – Ilsa noted from the minutes of April / 08, that members 

       taking the course at that time were subsidized by District 18 for half of the registration fee.  

       Additionally, South Saskatchewan Unit subsidized a 1 night hotel stay (the course was in 
       Edmonton).   The member was reimbursed for the other half of the registration fee by the 

       RDBC only after that individual taught or assisted at a set of lessons at the RDBC.  
       Regarding both of these items, in order to ensure that there is clarity going forward regarding 

       Club policy, it was decided that a clearly stated policy for each should be written and 
       included in our policy binder.  Ilsa Krukoff volunteered to write a draft policy for each of 
       these items and present for consideration at the next meeting.
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Community Bridge circuit – dates, help with hosting, 50/50
               Bill Kramer, who was unable to attend the meeting, sent information by email regarding his
               discussions to date.  In his communications with Jannie Kearns, he indicated our interest, 

               and the Saturdays that our Club facility would be available for the remainder of 2013.  We 

               are already on the schedule for May 11, and in addition he listed the following Saturdays as 

               available dates:



March 23



July 13 and 27



August 10 and 24



November 9 and 23



December 14


  Any dates would not be firmed up until after March 9, when the Community group will be 

               holding a meeting.   
               Bill also indicated that we would need 4 people (2 pairs that plan on playing) to volunteer 

               for the muffins / coffee, registration, and 50 / 50 draw.  The Board felt that 5 or 6 might be

               better.  If we are given the March 23rd tournament date, Gaylene Spence volunteered to 

               come early and help with kitchen set-up.  Joan Quinlan said she would be able to 

               come and assist, and it was hoped that Bill Kramer might also be able to come on this date.

               It was suggested that other Club members be asked to volunteer, and Ilsa Krukoff said she 

               could send out a request by email.  Ilsa will write a draft email and send to the Board for 

               approval.  We will wait until after March 9th and after Bill Kramer returns before sending 

               out a Club email.    

7.2 Ordering cards
Bill Kramer, in his email, requested that the Board consider the purchase of new cards to be used for the Community Bridge games.  Janice Anderson also indicated the need to purchase more cards for the duplicating machine.  Bill provided some research regarding prices.  He contacted Vince Oddy Bridge supplies in Toronto, and was told it would only take 3-4 business days for delivery.  Cost was quoted as ACBL cards $27.95 / dozen, Nova cards slightly cheaper if still available, shipping $12.35, GST 5%.

Moved by Gaylene Spence, seconded by James Dulmage, that Club manager Janice Anderson be authorized to purchase 4 dozen decks of playing cards to cover our needs for hosting Community Bridge, and as well that Janice be given the latitude to purchase more decks as needed for the dealing machine.  Carried.
7.3 Annual awards for highest percentage games (open and restricted)
Janice Anderson, Club manager, emailed a suggestion that we have a minimum table count requirement as a part of the criteria for winning either of these awards.  The rationale is that if we have a very low table count, such as 2.5 tables, a board is only played twice, with scores of 1, 0.5 or 0.  Very large scores are much more likely to occur, not necessarily because of better play but because of the few times the board was played.

Motion by James Dulmage, seconded by Sandra Benson, that it be a requirement that in order to qualify for the annual awards for highest percentage games in both open and restricted games, there must be at least 4 tables.  (effective for 2013/2014)   Carried
     7.4   Friday night game – suggestion to change format and sanction to same as Thursday 

             afternoon (from Pamela Keim)
             Pamela’s suggestion is meant to address the dwindling numbers of players at the Friday 

             evening game, and that perhaps increasing the master point limit from the existing non-life 

             master game to an under 1000 mps game might increase attendance.  Gaylene Spence said 

             that she was concerned that people reaching 100mps and graduating from Monday night  

             would not have as comfortable a game to go to.  It was pointed out that these people were not 

             necessarily coming over to Friday night in any event.  The viability of the game was 

             questioned.  It was decided to wait with any decision until we could seek further input.  
7.5 Thursday afternoon game – suggestion to change sanction to under 1500 from existing 1000.  (from Dick Anderson)
Dick suggested that there are people reaching or just past the 1000 limit who would like to continue playing in a restricted game.  Dick has also asked the people playing on Thursday afternoons whether they would favour this, and the majority did.  
The Board decided to consider this option in the same way as the option suggested in 7.4.   The first step would be to ask for input from game directors and the players who would be affected by these changes, before deciding whether to make any changes at this time.  
Ilsa Krukoff volunteered to draft an email to be sent to game directors and then the membership.

       7.6  8-Is-Enough team game – suggestion to change point range for players classified as a 3

              (from Sandra Benson)
              Sandra suggested that we might increase the limit for “3’s” from the present 750, since

              someone with this number of masterpoints is not really on the same plane as someone with 
              thousands of masterpoints.  Although there was agreement about this interpretation, it was 
              also decided to leave the point range as is.

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Nothing to report.
8.2 Club Operations
Nothing to report
8.3 Game Management 
Norma Barber reported that Bill Ban Sickle will no longer be directing the 3rd Saturday game, but will direct the 1st Saturday.  Norma said that two new directors, Pamela Keim and John Groves, indicated an interest in directing the 3rd Saturday.  However, Gail Charles, who at present directs the 5th Saturday, has asked to move to the 3rd, so she will be given seniority for this move.  Norma will see if a rotational coverage of the 5th Saturday can be arranged.  It was suggested that the newer directors might shadow the experienced directors in team games to help ease them into team game directing, so they can step in later.
      8.4  Lesson Report – Gaylene Spence

Gaylene reported that the lessons are now complete, and her group had its celebration on Monday.  She said that 5 new graduates came over to play in the Monday night game last Monday, and she was pleased with that.  Gaylene reported that interest waned as Christmas neared, and did not pick up after Christmas.  It was suggested that Gaylene might consider compacting the lessons to finish in early December.  Gaylene said that it would be difficult to cover the Easybridge lessons in that amount of time.
9.0  Club Management  
        Nothing to report 
10   Tournament Chair
        Rose Dunitz indicated that she will be away the last week of March, but back by tournament 

        time.  Joan Quinlan and Leslie Mortin will look after hospitality.  Rose said that she and Bill 
        Kramer will  look after set-up (it was suggested that this could be done after the Thursday 
        afternoon game with the help of Thursday players).  She will arrange for 50 /50, and clean-up.
        Rose will check on the Dick Anderson Trophy and be sure it is updated.

        Nancy Welta said that we need to push for 299er involvement (Norma Barber will ask directors 

        to do this).

11.  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday April 20, 10:00 am
Meeting adjourned 12:05 p.m.
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